Arkansas Military Officers Association of America (MOAA)

Council of Chapters (COC)

P.O. Box 180755

Fort Smith, Arkansas 72918

Minutes of the Arkansas MOAA Council of Chapters (COC) 16 October 2020 Meeting

Hosted By Northeast Arkansas (NEAR) MOAA Chapter at

Fat City Grill, 3721 E. Johnson St., Jonesboro, Arkansas

     The quarterly Arkansas MOAA Council of Chapters (COC) meeting was convened by COC 1st VP Don Berry at 12:00 at the location noted above.  There were five of the nine Arkansas MOAA Chapter in attendance.  Numerous individuals present expressed their appreciation to the NEAR MOAA Chapter for hosting the meeting.

     Welcome/Pledge of Allegiance:  NEAR MOAA Chapter President Rich Hartness welcomed everyone to Jonesboro and opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  He also volunteered that the last count of participants for their Chapter's first Gold Tournament was 62 people.  

     Invocation:  COC Sam Sansom gave the invocation.

     Treasurer's Report:  COC Treasurer Sam Sansom reported a Council current bank balance of $1,784.44.  Don Berry made a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report, 2nd by Rich Hartness, CARRIED.  Comment was made about considering an incoming revenue stream for the Council.  Don concurred a stream was needed.  Don also mentioned the Do Not Contact List from MOAA National is large, there were 616 names listed for Central.  Don noted the Veterans Coalition may push to suspend member dues.  Rich Hartness said even with their Chapter's dues at $25/year, it's still hard to collect.  Don noted having to pay dues is a convenient excuse for not being active.  It was suggested to consider a Council Golf Tournament.  Maybe in the Hot Spring Village or Bella Vista area?  Possibly ask Hot Springs Village to to host a host a statewide golf tournament for all MOAA National/Chapter members?  It could become an annual event.

Secretary's Report:  COC Secretary John Posey was in quarantine due to the China flu.  COC Treasurer Sam Sansom agreed to take notes.

OLD BUSINESS
JROTC Support:  COC 2nd VP/JROTC Coordinator Roger Rickard was unable to make the meeting but a proxy report was present by COC President Winston Fulmer.  JROTC materials will be distributed based on each Chapter's input but Roger also has a source for the number of JROTC participants statewide.  The materials for 2021 will be boxed and personally delivered to Chapter representatives at the January COC Meeting.

 (NOTE: subsequent arrangements will need to be made due to a virtual January meeting is being planned.) 

Winston Fulmer made a motion to have the Council establish a $500 limit for JROTC material purchases for 2021, 2nd by Don Berry and motion carried.  
Winston advised the Council he would contribute $250 from his own funds to be applied to the 

limit just passed.  He would issue a check to the Council accordingly.

MOAA Arkansas Incorporation with Secretary of State's Office:  Don Berry advised he was still researching this issue and would advise.

Council Strategic Plan:  Don is continuing his review of the plan and comparing it to the MOAA National Strategic Plan process.  Don to poll all Chapters for options regarding the Council's Strategic Plan.  The Council needs to hear what the Chapters need/want from the Council.  His goal is to have this accomplished by the end of the year resulting in a committee of the whole by contacting Chapter leadership.  Don reiterated the role of the Council is to support the Chapters.

Clean-up Chapter Catchment Areas:  Don noted the current National approach just provides the number of MOAA National members in an given collection of ZIP codes.  A more constructive approach might be to use a radius approach around the Chapter's location versus ZIP codes.  Chapter should be asked which they would prefer.  Of course it was noted  that getting folks into Chapters is not the goal but getting folks actively involved in working in the Chapters.

JROTC Support (revisited):  Don reported the NDAA will be expanding the JROTC numbers to 6,000 slots.  This means possibly 50-75 more for Arkansas.  Navy has cut losses in various states by closing NJROTC units.  A list is being compiled for legislator's reviewed to encourage new units to be established.  Rich Hartness commented that Lt Gen Atkins sent letters to all 13 JROTC schools supported by the NEAR MOAA Chapter complementing the schools for their participation.  Another example of Arkansas taking the lead, the letter was “ghost written” by NEAR MOAA Chapter.  A caution was made to all that JROTC is not to be considered a military “recruiting” effort but more a leadership development program.  High Schools with an average enrollment of 950 students are ones with a JROTC Program.  Most programs are not in areas with a military presence.  Bentonville High School NJROTC Program will be completely funded by the the school with no Navy money.  If this program is successful it will be replicated by other High Schools.  Don noted the influence needs to continue at the legislative (Senators, State Reps) level not at the Schools.  The topic will continue to be addressed by the Council.

GoToMeetng for Chapter Meetings?:  Don has approached both North Arkansas and Bella Vista MOAA Chapters about virtual meetings and will continue to discuss with them.  Other Chapters might want to consider ZOOM at a minimal cost.  Don intends to approach MOAA National in the upcoming year for an additional virtual stipend to help encourage meetings.

CHAPTER UPDATES
NEAR:  Golf tournament is off to a good start.  Goal was 10 teams and currently at 14 and 33 hole sponsorships.  Looking at a 50% return to the Chapter.  Funds will be used for scholarships and also looking to help the Veterans Village Program.  Chapter might consider applying for MOAA Grant funds to go towards Veterans Village Program support.

DARBY:  Recent Chapter meeting honored Fort Smith and Van Buren Police Chiefs and also the County Sheriff.  
BELLA VISTA:  Chapter has been hit hard by flu challenge with many members lost due to relocations and deaths.  Chapter membership is truly hurting with only 2 active officers.  Working phones and all possible angles to regain members.  A statewide golf tournament sounds encouraging.  The Bella Vista Recycle Center used to be a good revenue source but no longer paying for volunteer service.  Chapter still has large numbers of recycled magazines and books to donate to the VA but they're not accepting them due to the flu.  Chapter rep said maybe a book sale was in order.  Chapter continues to look for ways to regenerate energy and interest.

NORTHWEST:  Chapter donated nearly 300 small American Flags to support Veterans Affairs Division of the Student Government recognition of 9/11 remembrance.  ROTC mentorship program on temporary hold but ranks of Chapter volunteers continue to grow and Army/Air Force ROTC Department Heads looking forward to resuming the program following lifting/relaxation of flu requirements.

CENTRAL:  Arkansas Flag Education Program “co-founders” are the late Jim Elmer and Winston Fulmer.  Jim was also actively involved with the JROTC Program.  Jim will be sorely missed and a memorial in expected sometime in December 2020.  Don took a few moments to recognize accomplishments of both Jim Elmer and Dave Beranek who were members of the Central Chapter and asked everyone to keep their families in their prayers.

NEW BUSINESS
COUNCIL OFFICER ELECTIONS FOR 2021-2022:  New officers as follows:

      President:  Don Berry (moving from 1st VP)

      1st VP:  Roger Rickard (moving from 2nd VP)

      2nd VP:  Vacant but Rich Hartness nominated, seconded, and unanimously approved

      Sec:  John Posey still deciding but will remain until end of the year

      Tres:  Sam Sansom agreed to extend another year 

A motion was made, second and all approved the new slate of Council officers for 2021-2022.

OUTGOING PRESIDENT REMARKS:  Outgoing COC President Winston Fulmer expression his sincere appreciation for having had the opportunity to serve as the Council President for the past two years.  A special thanks to Bill Eaton for asking him to step up to the plate and begin the journey by assuming the 2nd VP position.  Winston also recognized Dave Beranek and his accomplishments as Council President, Central Arkansas MOAA Chapter President and his involvement with the civilian community.  The entire Council wished Winston well.

NEXT MEETING:  Tentative plans set for 23 January 2021 at Mike's Place in Conway.  

MOTION TO ADJOURN:  Motion made a 2:00 P.M. By Winston Fulmer, 2nd by Rich Hartness and all approved.

BENEDICTION:  Made by COC Chaplain Sam Sansom.   

POC for minutes is CDR Richard “Sam” Sansom, USN (Ret) at samayeam@pgtc.com. 

